
Children and Young People Select Committee 
Chair’s Update – June 2018 
 

Scrutiny Review – Role of Inclusion in Schools 
 

Achieved since last meeting The Committee has agreed that the review focus on 
understanding the Council’s role in supporting inclusion and 
school’s approaches to this issue. 
 
The meeting in March was used to consider the views of 
Outwood Academy Trust, Northern Education Trust, and Carmel 
Trust. 
 
A number of visits have taken place to local schools, alternative 
provision, and Schools and SEN services.  This included 
considering the operation of the Pupil Inclusion Panel. 
 
The Committee has also considered information from a DfE 
Professional Adviser for SEND, and Ofsted. 
 
During the review a Call for Evidence was issued by the 
Department for Education (DfE) on exclusions and the 
Committee submitted a response in conjunction with the 
Cabinet Member. 
 
A Call for Evidence has also been issued in relation to Elective 
Home Education, and the Committee has also agreed to submit 
a response to this. 
 

Problems or concerns None 
 

Planned next month The Committee is considering its summary of evidence and 
agreeing its final report in June. 
 
 

On track – yes / no Yes 
 

 

Overview / Performance and Quality Assurance 
 

Key Issues / Problems or 
concerns 

Visits to Frontline Services 
 
As part of the Inclusion review visits have been made to several 
schools, the PRU, and staff teams in Schools and SEN. 
 
Overview Meeting 
 
The annual overview of Children and Young People Services was 
considered in April. 
 

Problems or concerns None since last update. 
 

Requests for more information 
 

None  
 

 

Monitoring   



Children and Young People Select Committee 
Chair’s Update – June 2018 
Key Issues / Problems or 
concerns 

The next round of monitoring updates is planned for the meeting 
on 27 June. 
 

Requests for more 
information 
 

- 

 

Next Meetings 
 

27 June 5pm 

 


